PUBLIC NOTICE

The City Council will hold a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m.
at its scheduled Council Meeting on Thursday, November
5, 2015 in Council Chambers, Fourth Floor, Municipal
Building, 427 Patton Street, Danville, Virginia.

The purpose of the Public Hearingis to provideall interested
parties an opportunity to speak to the City’s intent to
request the Virginia Department of Transportation to
allocate House Bill 2 Construction District Grant Program
and High Priority Projects Program Funds for widening
Mount Cross Road to Four Lanes. The amount of the
City’s application for House Bill 2 funds is $12,430,000,
with no local match.

Copies of the request to VDOT and plans for the Mount
Cross Road Widening Phase I and Phase II are available for
public review at the City of Danville Engineer’s Office at
427 Patton Street, 2nd Floor, Danville, Virginia.

By Authority of the Council
City of Danville, Virginia
Susan M. DeMasi, City Clerk




